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NOTICE OF CHANGE OF LOCATION 
 

of 
 

PUBLIC HEARING 
 
Subject: 

 
Opportunity to comment on the Civilian Complaint Review Board 
("CCRB")�’s adoption of revised rules related to administrative 
prosecution of certain cases substantiated by the Board 
 

Date / Time:  
 

November 28, 2012, 11:00 A.M. to 1:00 P.M.  
 

 
NEW 
LOCATION: 

 
Brooklyn Borough Hall* 
The Community Room 
209 Joralemon Street 
Brooklyn, NY 11201 
 

Contact: Graham Daw, Esq. 
Director of Intergovernmental and Legal Affairs 
Office of Intergovernmental and Legal Affairs 
Civilian Complaint Review Board 
40 Rector Street, 2nd Floor 
New York, NY 10006-1740 
Tel: 917-725-5214 
gdaw@ccrb.nyc.gov 
 

*Note that the location of the public hearing has been changed from its original location 
at the offices of the Civilian Complaint Review Board, because that location is no longer 
available due to storm-related damage. 
 

Proposed Rule Amendment 
 
In accordance with section 1043(b) of the Charter of the City of New York ("Charter"), 
the Civilian Complaint Review Board ("CCRB") proposes the adoption of revised rules 
governing the administrative prosecution of certain cases substantiated by the Board, 
jurisdiction, filing of complaints, recording of interviews, communications with 
complainants, mediation and the re-opening of cases. 
 
These rules are proposed pursuant to sections 440(c)(2) and 1043 and of the Charter of 
the City of New York.  These proposed rules were not included in a regulatory agenda 
for the CCRB for Fiscal Year 2013 because, with the exception of the changes to the 
rules governing the administrative prosecution of certain cases substantiated by the 
Board, they were not anticipated when such agenda was under consideration. 
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Instructions 

 
 Prior to the hearing, you may submit written comments about the proposed 

amendment to the Civilian Complaint Review Board by mail or electronically 
through NYCRULES at www.nyc.gov/nycrules by November 26, 2012. 

 
 To request a sign language interpreter or other reasonable accommodation for a 

disability at the hearing, please contact the Civilian Complaint Review Board by 
November 26, 2012. 

 
Written comments and a summary of oral comments received at the hearing will be 
available after the hearing at the offices of the CCRB at 40 Rector Street, 2nd Floor, 
New York, NY 10006 from 9:00 A.M. through 5:00 P.M. on business days or, until such 
time as those offices have re-opened, at an address that will be published in the City 
Record and on the CCRB's website. 


